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ABSTRACT
Two studies are discussed in this research report,

which was presented at the 1973 American Educational Research
Association meeting. The first study investigated whether black
children would evaluate Black English selections more favorably than
standard English selections and whether favorable evaluation would
lead to greater comprehension of the Black English selections. The
subjects, 24 black and 24 white third grade students, used a
seven-point semantic differential type scale to rate the stories. The
results of the experiment showed that the black children rated the
Black English materials as worse, less correct, and harder to read
than the Standard English materials. The second study was conducted
in the same manner as the first, but an auditory dimension was added
by playing the stories on a tape recorder. The stories were folk
tales, and two tore dialects were added, pidgin from Hawaii and Cajun
from Louisiana. The findings indicated: (1) black children think that
listening to the Black English story versions is better and more
beautiful than white children do; (2) black children's comprehension
of the Black English versions is better than their comprehension of
stories in the other dialects; and (3) there was no difference--
between black and white children in their comprehension of spoken
Standard English stories. (WR)
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ULI The best research begins with theory. A theoretical structure

guides what hypotheses will be tested and how the data will be interpreted.

So it is intended in the following research into children's reading of

dialect. This research began with the development of a theoretical model.

The model, in turn, generated specific predictions concerning what might be

expected when Black children read stories in their own dialect. It is thus

necessary to start with a description of the theoretical model before

the experimentation itself Is presented.

The model used in this study appears in Figure 1 below. The model

was developed to structure the affective component in Ruddell's systems

of communication model (1970). For convenience, the diagram in Figure 1

has been labeled the acceptance model. This name was given to it because

it predicts that comprehension and attention are maintained in reading only

when a favorable attitude toward reading material exists. The child must

therefore affectively accept what he reads if his reading is to continue.

At this point it will be useful to trace through the acceptance model to

determine how it works.

Basic to the operation of the model is the motivational component.

This component provides the attentional and comprehension processes with

generalized drive to maintain their activity. The motivations proposed

here are activity, achievement, curiousity, and self-actualization. Any

of these motivations could initiate the reading process if the next component

O
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of the model, the relevant attitude toward reading, were favorable. The

relevant attitude toward reading is that attitude which is effective as

a child considers reading materials. The attitude may direct the hitherto

undirected motivations into the reading activity. It may also, however,

direct the child's attention away from reading if the child's aptitude is

unfavorable. This component thus provides directional guidance toward

or away from reading.

The next two components of the model are the attentional and comprehension

components. Though these two processes may be very difficult to tease

apart experimentally, there is theoretical justification for believing that

they are different. The attentional processes may be brought into play even

though the child does not possess sufficient competence to comprehend what

he is beginning to read. Conversely, a child may be able to comprehend

a passage quite well, but if he does not pay attention to it, his comprehension

processes will not be brought into play.

Insert Figure 1 about here

The last component in the model is the acceptance process. Here the

meaning output of the comprehension processes is compared with prior values,

attitude, and beliefs. If there is a match between prior attitudes and

the newly decoded meaning, the child's attitude toward the reading selection

will be favorably modified. This is indicated by the extreme right-hand

arrow in rigure 1. If, however, the meaning output is absent or does not

conform to prior attitudes, then the relevant attitude component

will be unfavorably modified. This will lead to attention being diverted

from the reading materials and comprehension being rendered less effective.

In summary, motivation and attitude determine initial attention and

comprehension. The meaning of what is comprehended is then accepted or

rejected. This acceptance or rejection modifies the effective attitude
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toward Ole reading materials, which again affects attention and comprehension.

This model should be visualized as operating constantly as the person reads.

At each moment, the person's changing attitude toward the linguistic form,

content, and format of presentation determines whether he will stop reading

or continue.

There are studies in the literature which support the acceptance

model. Studies by Bernstein (1955), Groff (1962), Healy (1963, 1965),

and Shnayer (1969) confirm the effect of attitude on comprehension. The

support for the model in the literature was encouraging, but it indicated

that more needed to b lone. It seemed desirable not only to do more ex-

perimentation designed to test the model, but to use the model as justification

for identifying those reading materials that children enjoy. Identification

of favorably predisposing reading materials would consequently show what

materials would ensure the greatest attention and comprehension.

The first task was to find an aspect of reading materials would be

expected to elicit favorable attitudes from a group or sub-group of children.

The aspect chosen was dialect. It was expected that children would react

favorably to reading materials in a dialect from their own culture. Black

English was chosen as the dialect to use in the experiment. The specific

expectation was that Black children would prefer to read stories in Black

English. This was expected because Black English is a language form that

Black children's friends, acquaintances, and relatives speak. The acceptance

theory prediction following from this favorable attitude toward Black English

was that children would comprehend Black English stories better than those in

standard English.

The prediction was tested using both Black children and White children.

If the prediction were substantiated, the Black children should evaluate

Black English selections more favorably than standard English selections.

This favorable evaluation should lead to greater comprehension of the Black

English selections. White children could be used as a control group.

There would be no reason to expect that they would have much Black English



4

in their cultural heritage. It would therefore be expected that the White

children's evaluation and comprehension of dialect selections would be lower

than that of Black children.

The subjects used in the experiment were 48 third grade children.

24 were Black and 24 were White. The children were tested at an elementary

school in Berkeley, California. They were seated one by one in an experimental

room and shown how to use a large 7-point semantic differential type scale

mounted on a board. The children were asked to place a small doll along

the scale at a point indicating their attitudes toward each story. Three

successive polar opposites were used on the scale. They were good-bad,

correct-wrong, and hard-easy. A training task was used to insure chat

each child knew how to work the scale.

After learning how to use the scale, the children were presented with

three stories from the experimental reading texts of Baratz (1970). One

of the stories was in Black English and the other was in standard English.

The order of presentation for the stories and their assignment to Black

English or standard English was balanced within the experimental design.

Table 1 below gives the means and standard deviations for the ratings

of the stories. The results of the experiment show that instead of rating

Black English reading materials higher than standard English, the Black children

rated them as worse, less correct, and harder to read. A multivariate analysis

of variance run on the data showed that this result was significant at the .001

level, 2-tail.

Insert Table 1 about here.

These unexpected results were explained by two further pieces of

evidence. First, the Black and the White children, both of whom had

learned to read in standard English, rated Black English as harder to read



than standard English. Second, the results of the story retell showed that

significantly less was recalled from the dialect stories, especially from

the conflict points. Third, an interview at the end of the experiment showed

that only 9 of the 48 children recognized the dialect form of the stories

as the language of Black people. Together, these pieces of evidence indicate

that the Balck English stories were rated lower because the children experienced

much difficulty in decoding them from print. Had the children recognized

the dialect form as Black English with much accuracy, then other arguments

would have been possible. In the present case, the children saw the dialect

form only as difficult and deviant. Removal of the children recognizing

the dialect form as Black English did not change the results of the statistical

analysis. Thus br.th Black and White children disliked reading the dialect

form because it was too hard for them to decode.

The results of this first experiment can only be taken to mean that

dialect reading materials should not be presented to elementary school children

who have learned to read with standard English. The hypothesis drawn

from the model was not really tested in this study because sucessful decoding of

dialect forms was a necessary element, and this was abSent.

Though the hypothesis drawn from the acceptance model was not tested,

the model could still be used to explain what happened. The acceptance

model predicts that the acceptance of a set of reading materials is dependent

upon the output of the comprehension process. If this output is disrupted,

then the attitudes toward the reading materials would be modified in an unfavorable

direction. This would be expected because there would be no meaning to

correspond favorably with prior attitudes, beliefs, and values. Apparently

this is what happened when the third graders tried to read the dialect

stories.

The findings up to this point are interesting from a practical and

an acceptance theory point of view, but it is always unsatisfying to leave

an experiment at such an incomp!ete stage. The original hypothesis was

that Black children would srefer stories in Black English because this language

form was part of their caltural heritage. However, the childfen's inability to



decode printed Black English forms disrupted testing of the hypothesis.

This finding suggests that another mode of presentation other than reading

is necessary to test the hypothesis. A prerequisite for this is a generalization

of the hypothesis derived from the acceptance model to another sensory

channel. This indeed is possible in the case of listening. The acceptance

model presented in Figure 1 deals only with reading, but the more general

model specifies the same relationships between attitude, attention, and

comprehension for listening as it does for reading. Consequently the same

hypothesis advanced for reading Black English can be tested employing

listening instead. Children's listening to dialect stories would avoid

the problems in reading because the children would only have to decode

the meaning from the auditory stimulus. They would not have to go through

the additional stages necessary in decoding from print.

The suggestion of using auditory rather than written dialect stories

was oniy the first of several ideas suggested by the initial study. In

addition, the debriefing interviews at the end of the experiment revealed

that some children wished that they could hear the dialect language form.

They firmly indicated that they did not like reading dialect. If 'these children's

wishes were followed, it would seem to be a good idea to find ways of presenting

dialect stories so that they would be enjoyable to all children, not only

to those whose culture included that dialect. The second study was therefore

designed with both these questions in mind. First, the hypothesis that

went untested in the first experiment would tested in the second experiment

using spoken stories instead of written ones. Second, the written stories

would be designed so that all children, regardless of ethnic group membership,

would enjoy the stories. From a curriculum point of view, this seemed to

be a good idea because the possibility that children would enjoy spoken

dialect stories would indicate how cultural pluralism in language could

be introduced into the classroom.

The second study therefore had two separate hypotheses: the one

remaining to be tested from the first study and a new hypothesis suggesting

.that spoken dialect in an appropriate story context would be enjoyable to
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all children. The story contexts chosen for the second study were folk

tales. It was supposed that these stories would provije appropriate matrices

for the dialect language forms. In addition, two more dialects were added

in order to more bully test the second hypothesis. these were Pidgin from

dawaii and Cajun from Louisiana. These additions were made so that the reactions

of all children to a variety of dialects, not just one, could be assessed.

The difference between the reactions of Black children to Black English

and to other nonstandard dialects could also be assessed with these additions.

The second experiment was conducted in the same way as the first, but

the auditory dimension was added by playing the stories on a tape recorder

in the listening conditions. The dialect tapes were recorded by speakers

whose background allowed them to read in standard English and dialect

guises. On the basis of testing twenty-four third grade children, the

following significant findings have emerged:

1. Black children think that listening to the Black English story

versions is bettei and more beautiful than White children do.

2. Black children's listening comprehension for the slack English

versions is better than for the other dialects or for the standard

English versions.

3. Black children comprehend the spoken Black English versions better

than the White children do.

-4. There was no difference between Black and White children in

their comprehension of spoken standard English stories.

These results support the initial hypothesis that Black children

prefer Black English stories. They also confirm the acceptance theory

hypothesis that stories in Black English would consequently be comprehended

better than standard English versions. All of these hypotheses were true for

listening, but not for reading.

The second hypothesis, that oral folk stories would be a good way to
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present the various dialects of English to all children, was not supported.

Attitudes toward the dialect versions were lower and the spoken dialect

stories were comprehended less well than those in standard English. This

may indicate that some other training procedure in dialect is desirable before

children are exposed to stories in dialect.

The research into the evaluation and comprehension of dialects is

continuing. Hopefully the results will be both of theoretical interest

and of use to those concerned with language curriculum.
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